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Growing Together 
Monthly Newsletter for Columbia Universityôs 
Manhattanville in West Harlem Development 

olumbiaõs long-term plan for the old Manhattanville manufacturing area will revitalize the four former industrial 
blocks from 125th/129th to 133rd Street between Broadway and 12th Avenue, and three small blocks along the east 
side of Broadway from 131st to 134th Street, into an environmentally sustainable and publicly accessible center for 
academic and civic life woven into the fabric of the West Harlem community. 

Project Scope 
The initial phase of development will include the Jerome L. Greene 

Science Center, the Lenfest Center for the Arts, a new home for the 

Columbia Business School, and the University Forum.  Later phases 

will emphasize interdisciplinary scholarship, including biomedical 

engineering, nanotechnology, systems biology, and urban and 

population studies, as well as housing for graduate students and 

faculty. 

Current Construction Activity 
Jerome L. Greene Science Center 

Ongoing testing, balancing, and commissioning of mechanical, 

electrical, and plumbing systems are nearing completion.  Furniture 

installations are substantially complete. 

Lenfest Center for the Arts 

Lighting systems and security system punch list in progress.  

Mechanical systems balancing and commissioning is in progress.  

The Forum 

Steel erection is complete. Bolting, welding and decking are 

ongoing. Preparation for concrete on deck. Electrical conduits and 

stub-ups, mechanical, electrical, and plumbing sleeves and embeds 

are ongoing on level 2.  

Central Energy Plant (CEP) 

Third-party inspection of fire alarm devices is completed. Required 

testing of merged fire alarm devices is ongoing.   Boiler testing 

equipment setup and testing is ongoing. Training for systems is 

ongoing. Mechanical system commissioning testing is ongoing.  

Small Square 

The first phase of Manhattanvilleõs open space project, which lies 

north of W129th Street, south of Lenfest, and west of the Jerome L. 

Greene Science Center, is nearing completion. Upcoming work will 

include completion of remaining waterproofing and installation of 

planter walls on both sides of Lenfest Center for the Arts. 

Phase 1 Emergency Generator Project 

Furnish and install emergency generator plant on the roof of the 

Studebaker building to provide emergency power to the 

Manhattanville campus.  Automatic transfer switch commissioning 

at the Central Energy Plant/Jerome L. Greene Science Center is 

substantially complete.  Operations training is ongoing. System test 

performance under loss of utility power is ongoing. 

Phase 2 Foundations 

The support of excavation (SOE) contractor is currently performing 

the following activities; mass excavation, installation of timber 

lagging and walers (horizontal timber beams) at eastern SOE wall, 

installation of temporary tieback anchors for the Site 4 construction 

ramp, installation of slurry wall corner bracing and construction of 

concrete cap beam (on top of existing slurry wall).  The dewatering 

system is in operation. W.131st Street is closed and will remain 

closed until early 2019.   

 

This summer Columbia University Facilities and Operations is offering a 

number of paid internships for high school students living in the local 

community (Northern Manhattan and South Bronx) looking to gain real work 

experience before graduation. Previous work experience is a plus, but is not 

required.  Various interactive activities will be available during the internship 

to promote learning and increase exposure to various aspects of facilities, 

design and construction management programs. If you have an interest in 

urban planning, architecture, engineering, communications, construction, 

real estate or are looking for a rewarding work experience, we want to hear 

from you!  The paid internships begin on July 10, 2017 and end on August 

18, 2017. Applicants must be at least 16 years old at the time of the start of 

the internship.  The deadline for applications is June 2, 2017. The 

application can be found at: https://goo.gl/kXeVbf.  For more information, 

please call 212-854-6938.   
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What to Expect 
Although contractors carefully stage construction activities to 

minimize disruption to the surrounding community, the nature of 

construction work is such that some disruptions will occur.  The 

community should expect the following in the coming months:   

Á Regular work hours are 7:00am - 6:00pm Monday through Friday 

Á Weekend work may be performed. 

Á Closure of certain traffic lanes, parking lanes, sidewalks and 

crosswalks, including: 

Á No standing on West 125th Street between Broadway and 

West 129th Street. 

Á There is a no parking zone in effect on the west side of 

Broadway from West 125th to 129th Streets.  

Á Broadway sidewalk is open from West 129th to West 130th 

Street.  The Broadway parking lane is a no parking zone. 

Á West 131st Street between Broadway and 12th Ave is 

closed and will remain closed until early 2019. 

Á West 129th Street (between Broadway and West 125th 

Street) has closed. It is anticipated that W.129th Street will 

reopen in May 2017. 

Á West 130th Street between Broadway and 12th Ave is a no 

standing or parking zone. 

Community Amenities and Benefits 

To access the Columbia Universityõs Community Services Website, 

please visit: manhattanville.columbia.edu  then click òCommunityó 

in the navigation menu. 

Minority, Women, and Local Businesses and Workforce 

Columbia has made a significant commitment to the minority, 

women, and local (MWL) construction contracting and workforce 

community throughout the course of the project: MWL construction 

trade contracting goal of 35 percent and MWL construction trade 

workforce goal of 40 percent.  Working with construction contractors 

and the building trades, Columbia is working to enhance the role 

MWL firms and workers play in building the new campus.  All figures 

represent non-specialty construction services and related materials. 
 

Construction Contracting 

In the fourth quarter 2016 (October 1 to December 31), Columbia 

paid $10,619,883 to MWL firms, representing 27 percent of total 

construction spend.  $5,409,300 of that figure was paid to local 

companies. 
 

Cumulatively from August 1, 2008, through December 31, 2016, 

Columbia paid $147,625,584 to MWL firms, representing 34 

percent of total construction spend, excluding the amount paid to 

the construction manager.  $49,587,521 of that figure was paid to 

local companies.  
 

Construction Workforce 

In the fourth quarter 2016 (October 1 to December 31), the MWL 

construction workforce delivered 45,314 hours worked, representing 

51 percent of the total workforce hours for the construction of the 

new Manhattanville campus.  5,925 hours of that figure were 

performed by the local workforce. 
 

Cumulatively from August 1, 2008, through December 31, 2016, the 

MWL construction workforce delivered 1,328,170 hours worked, 

representing 50 percent of the total workforce hours for the 

construction of the new Manhattanville campus.  241,364 hours of 

that figure were performed by the local workforce.  
 

Jobs and Opportunities 
As the project progresses, we expect additional opportunities for 

people with a wide range of skills and experience in the coming 

years.   

We are working with our construction partners Skanska USA/the 

Velez Organization (for the University Forum) and Lendlease (for 

Phase 2 foundations/below-grade) to assist those interested in 

employment with construction firms currently working at 

Columbia.  For more information, please visit the Manhattanville 

Employment Opportunities page at manhattanville.columbia.edu/

jobs-opportunities.  

Additional Information 

This newsletter and our weekly construction updates (which contain 

more specific information about construction impacts) will be 

available on the web at manhattanville.columbia.edu and at various 

locations at the project site and throughout the Manhattanville area. 

Please note that construction activities are subject to change based 

on field conditions.  We appreciate the patience and cooperation of 

everyone who is temporarily inconvenienced by these projects. 

Should you have  questions about construction activity, call the 

Columbia Facilities Services Center at (212) 854-2222, 24 hours a 

day, 7 days a week, or e-mail projx@columbia.edu.  For more project 

information, to view upcoming bid opportunities, and to sign-up for 

our e-mail updates visit manhattanville.columbia.edu.  

Neighboring construction projects not related to 

Columbia 
¶ New York City Economic Development Corporation's West 

125th Street Streetscape Improvement Project, please contact 

Patrick Jordan at 917-439-4630 or west125@zetlin.com.   

¶ New York City Department of Transportationõs Protective 

Coating of the Riverside Drive Viaduct from St. Clair Place to 

135th St., please contact Community Liaison Hugh Smith at 

917-434-1385 or via e-mail at riversideviaduct@gmail.com 
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Project News 

Art of the Brain, and the Scientists Who Study It 

 

 

 

 

By Kim Martineau  

An innovative digital art installation on the ground floor of the new 

Jerome L. Greene Science Center on Columbiaõs Manhattanville 

campus invites visitors to peer inside the brain and meet the 

neuroscientists who are working upstairs to unravel its complexities. 

The multiscreen floor-to-ceiling work, Brain Index, loops through 

large-scale models of the brain while telling the stories of individual 

researchers and their quests to push the boundaries of 

neuroscience. 

òWeõre trying to make the science in the building accessible and 

personal, and at the same time communicate how much we have yet 

to learn,ó said Laura Kurgan, one of the workõs creators and an 

associate professor at the Graduate School of Architecture, Planning 

and Preservation. òThe brain is this messy mystery of billions and 

billions of neurons.ó 

Three years in the making, the permanent exhibit is the brainchild of 

Kurgan, who also directs the Center for Spatial Research at the 

Architecture School, and Mark Hansen, professor and director of the 

David and Helen Gurley Brown Institute for Media Innovation at the 

Graduate School of Journalism. Their work was commissioned by 

Columbiaõs Mortimer B. Zuckerman Mind Brain Behavior Institute, 

and it brings together art and science. It is designed to spark the 

same sense of wonder and curiosity in the public that drives the 

instituteõs researchers. 

òThis collaboration, like the Zuckerman Institute itself, aims to 

promote a collision of ideasñboth within and between the sciences, 

social sciences and humanities,ó said Thomas M. Jessell, co-director 

of Columbiaõs Zuckerman Institute. 

The ground floor of the Greene Science Center is open to the public 

and serves as a neighborhood resource for brain science education. 

Across from the Brain Index is the Education Lab, which hosts a 

variety of hands-on programs year-round. 

òIt extends our mission to every person who walks through our lobby 

by giving them a vivid sense of what weõre trying to accomplish 

upstairs and why it matters,ó said Kelley Remole, the Zuckerman 

Instituteõs director of education and outreach. 

The Brain Index features a wall-sized screen and multiple displays 

that show three different visualizations of the brain, sometimes 

simultaneously: the brainõs outer surface, the networks of blood 

vessels that feed it and the tangles of connections that link different 

regions. Based on scientific data, the visualizations take the viewer 

on a road trip of sorts as the camera pans, tilts and zooms to reveal 

new places from unexpected angles. 

Snapshots of Zuckerman Institute researchers are superimposed on 

these maps of the brain. Eight scientists are introduced sequentially, 

along with interactive displays tied to the parts of the brain they 

study. Playful headlines sum up their work: òFish Food for Thoughtó 

describes neuroscientist Nathaniel Sawtellõs search for analogs 

between electric fish and human electric brains, and òGo with the 

Flowó describes biomedical engineer Elizabeth Hillmanõs study of 

how blood flow affects brain function and development. More 

researcher profiles are scheduled to be added in the coming months. 

The installationõs emphasis on electronic data is a continuation of 

Kurgan and Hansenõs first collaboration, Exit, a visualization of 

global migration patterns that explored why people leave home. 

While the Brain Index looks inward, both share a desire to inform and 

educate. The Brain Index also builds on Hansenõs portfolio of public 

installationsñhe helped create the Shakespeare Machine in the 

lobby of the Public Theater as well as Moveable Type, a large-scale 

piece in the entry of the New York Times Building, another iconic 

building designed by Renzo Piano Building Workshop, the 

architectural firm that designed the Greene Science Center. 

òThe Brain Index is meant to teach and capture the publicõs 

imagination,ó said Hansen. òThat was our only design constraint. The 

human-sized moving screens navigate the research taking place in 

the building and, like opening doors, invite the public to step up and 

explore.ó 

Project News 

Skanska, Construction Manager for The Forum, Holds 

Safety Week 

 
Fall protection awareness, boom lift training and a presentation on 

power tool safety were all part of a week-long program of activities 

focused on safety for the construction workers for the Forum 

building.  Led by Skanska, construction manager for the Forum, 

Safety Week exemplifies the emphasis on safe construction 

practices exhibited on the site each day. 
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The Brain Index, a multiscreen floor-to-ceiling digital art installation, open to the 
public on the ground floor of the new Jerome L. Greene Science Center.  The Brain 
Index invites visitors to peer inside the brain and meet the stories of individual 
neuroscientists who are working in the new building to help unravel the brainõs 
complexities. (Photo credit: Eileen Barroso) 

Construction workers for the Forum building review gloves and other safety 
accessories following a presentation during Safety Week in early May. 
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The Lenfest Center of the Arts (left) and Jerome L. Greene  Science 

Center (right), with the Small Square in the foreground, 

 looking northeast  

The Forum site, looking east 

Phase 2 foundations site, looking  north 

http://www.nybuildingfoundation.org/livable-city.html

